Agenda and Projects Update

Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP) Evaluation

The evaluation proposal is in your packet. Dexter Lafavour from Tata and Howard will attend the meeting to review it with the committee. If the committees concurs with this proposal. It will need to be recommended to the Select Board.

Old WWTP site

Judy Harris (consultant), Chief Hanley and I have met to determine needs for the Police Department at this site. Judy is developing a draft conceptual plan and will present at the meeting.

Sidewalk Project Priorities

In your packet are ortho-photos of several sidewalk areas that need replacement. The Rec Park project involves removing about 100 feet of asphalt path (8-feet wide), installing a cross culvert and raising the path. An additional path would be constructed from the main path to the tot lot. The highway department could remove the old path, install culverts, ditch, and prepare the base for paving. I roughly estimate the paving at \$5,000.

The other projects could be put out to bid and then selected based on bid price and available funds. There will be approximately \$25,000 remaining in the sidewalk capital fund and additional \$65,000 available at July 1.

Water and Wastewater Budgets

1st round draft of the budgets is anticipated to be sent out Monday afternoon. We are anticipating a final review at the June Infrastructure Committee meeting so the budgets can be sent to the Select Board before the start of the next fiscal year.

Route 30 Road Condition

At the last meeting, the committee asked a letter be drafted to VTrans requesting them to take a look at the condition. The letter is included in your packet.

Water Reservoir Repair Project

The Project is out to bid. Bids are due Friday, May 25 at 1:00pm.

Chipman Park; Charles Ave Projects.

I should have updated construction schedules at the meeting.